
Colman Avenue, Wolverhampton, WV11 3RT.  

Telephone number: 01902 921159. School website: www.perryhall.co.uk 

 Email address: perryhallprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Head of School: Mrs C Gibbins.    Executive Headteacher: Miss R Kohli 

Important Dates 
• 15.12.22—Two’s and Nursery children break up today. 
• 16.12.22—Reception – Year 6 Party morning. The whole school breaks up at 

1.15pm. No Friday afternoon provision.  
• 03.01.23—School reopens to all children.  

Farm on Wheels visits Perry Hall  
(Two’s and Nursery) 

On Friday 9th December, our Nursery and Terrific for 
Two’s children had a lovely session learning all about 
some of the animals from the Nativity story when the 
‘Farm on Wheels’ came to visit. The children enjoyed 

a hands on experience, meeting different animals. 
They were able to stroke the animals; the donkey, 

sheep, rabbits, guinea pigs and the rat.   

Year 6 Christmas Crafts and Carols 
Year 6 had a wonderful afternoon on Tuesday 13th December, making 

Christmas tree decorations with their grown ups. The attention to 
detail they all showed was fantastic with the grown ups especially 

embracing the craft and glitter; most not wanting to stop at the end of 
the session! Collectively they made beautiful keepsakes which we are sure will take pride 

of place on their trees at home. 
Following this, Year 6 children shone in their performances of Silent Night, On a Starry 

Night, Born in the Hay (well done to our soloists!) to begin with. I Wish it Could Be 
Christmas Everyday could be heard far down the corridor with the grown ups joining in, 

and our carol session ended with Signing Club signing along to We Wish You A Merry 
Christmas. Thank you to everyone who attended.  

KS1 Christmas Performance—Let’s Have a Party 
Well done to all of the children in Key Stage One for their fabulous performances of ‘It’s a 

Party’. The children did an amazing job and 

they have enjoyed learning all of their 

parts. A special well done to those children 

that stepped into different parts at the last 

minute due to absences.  We would also 

like to thank all of the parents for their 

continued support with helping the 

children to learn their lines at home and 

providing costumes. 

A Place to Grow 

Perry Hall News! 

Thursday 15th December 2022 

Welcome to Perry Hall News, a weekly newsletter to celebrate our achievements 

and keep you up-to-date with upcoming events.   

Spring Term Milk 
If you wish for your child to have milk 
during the Spring Term, please make 

the £16 payment on Parentpay 
before 02.01.23. 

If your child has free school meals or is under 5 
on 03.01.23, you are entitled to free milk and 

this will be ordered automatically by the school 
office. If you are not sure whether you are 
entitled to free school meals and free milk, 

please speak to Mrs Cox or Mrs Wootton in the 
main school office.  

Breakfast and 
After School Club 

Spring Term 
Bookings…. 

If you wish to book 
your child into 

breakfast or after 
school club for the Spring Term, 

please complete a booking form and 
return to us (via email, phbreakfast-
asc@perryhallmat.co.uk,  over the 
holidays) by 02.01.23 at the latest.  

Happy Christmas…. 
As we approach the end of a busy Autumn Term, I would once again like to thank our 

whole Perry Hall community– pupils, parents, staff and governors– for another fantastic 
term at Perry Hall. The term has been filled with an array of exciting opportunities and 

events for your children and their families—your support with these has, as always, been 
invaluable.  

I really hope that you have enjoyed joining your child in school over the last few weeks to 
either watch a performance, join in with carols and crafts or join us for a Christmas 

themed stay and play session. It has been wonderful to have so many 
families join us in school. I know that both the staff and children have 

worked exceptionally hard and have enjoyed pulling these together for 
you. 

I look forward to welcoming children back into school on Tuesday 3rd 
January. I wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and 
hope that you are able to enjoy some quality time with your families.  
Thank you for your continued support. Claire Gibbins. Head of School.  

Spring Term Staffing Updates.  
I would like to take this whole school opportunity to inform you that Mrs 

Phillips, REP class teacher, is sadly leaving us from after the Christmas 
break. I would like to wish her all the best in her new role and thank her, on 

behalf of the whole Perry Hall family, for the dedication and commitment 
that she has shown to Perry Hall and our community. She will be missed.   
I would also like to wish Miss Taylor and Mrs Rai all the best as they embark upon their 

maternity leave and eagerly await the arrival of their babies.  

https://engagecloud.lpplus.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=90545e770dfe4972b51fd8f47c00cb47&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.perryhall.co.uk


Creative Arts Person of the Term 

Reader of the Term 

Mathematician of the Term 

Writer of the Term 

Nursery  

am – Florence W 

pm — Tommy T 

Reception 

RCR –  Willow A 

REP –  Lilly-Rae T 

Year 1  

1CN – Louie O 

1DL–  Isla J 

Year 2  

2HH – Noah R 

2LT-–  Shamsher T 

Year 3 

3CF– Ramneek D 

3AG – Lyla G 

Year 4 

4MR– Darcie-Rae G 

4SW— Olivia H 

Year 5  

5JS – Demi-Lou F 

5MJ— Olivia B 

Year 6  

6MH – Avani K 

6JP-–  Mason D 

Nursery  

am –  George G 

pm — Frankie D 

Reception 

RCR –  Jovan B 

REP –  Jay’Naya D-B 

Year 1  

1CN – Emily M 

1DL–  Elijah M 

Year 2  

2HH – Nihal S 

2LT-–  Seren T 

Year 3 

3CF—Joshua A 

3AG – Aavya M 

Year 4 

4MR – Franki B 

4SW— Jack J 

Year 5  

5JS – Lola F 

5MJ— Alisha F 

Year 6  

6MH –Jeevan B 

6JP-–  Lilly-Mae W 

                                    

Nursery  

am – Francesca H 

pm — Zachariah J 

Reception 

RCR –  Lily P 

REP –  Eli L 

Year 1  

1CN – Harli-Rose M 

1DL–  Lily E 

Year 2  

2HH – Ella C 

2LT-–  Phoebe J 

Year 3 

3CF–Muhammad M 

3AG – Jenson R 

Year 4 

4MR – Thomas K 

4SW— Erin W-T 

Year 5  

5JS – Charlie P 

5MJ— Amelia B 

Year 6  

6MH – Prabir S 

6JP-–  Sophie H 

Nursery  

am – Pippa B 

pm — Finley F 

Reception 

RCR –  Ibrahim B-L 

REP –  George P 

Year 1  

1CN – Nishaan P 

1DL–  Jake W 

Year 2  

2HH – Kyra M 

2LT-–  Eva– Leigh  M 

Year 3 

3CF– Jasleen K 

3AG – Oliver L 

Year 4 

4MR– Leo N 

4SW— Charlie C 

Year 5  

5JS – Madelyn L 

5MJ— Kasparas V 

Year 6  

6MH – Layton A 

6JP-–  Pansak P 

Reception & Key Stage One 

Highest attenders were  

2HH with 97.1%  

       attendance.  

Key Stage Two      
Highest attenders were 

3CF with 95.3%  

attendance.  

Last Week’s AttendanceWhole 
school attendance was 88.9% 

The classes with the highest attendance each week will receive an in class reward. 

Junior PCSO Training and Graduation  

Towards the end of this term, a selection of Year 4 pupils graduated from the 
‘Wolverhampton Junior PCSO Programme’. The programme has consisted of seven weekly 
sessions with two Police Officers where they have been completing a variety of activities 

to help them support our community, and promote safety within our school. The sessions 
have consisted of learning the Phonetic Alphabet, discussing important aspects of Road 

Safety, Bullying and Online Safety, and also identifying Anti-Social 
behaviour and knowing what to do about it. 

                    Our Junior PCSOs have worked incredibly hard throughout the 
Autumn Term and received their certificates in a graduation assembly in 
which Years 3, 4 and 5 came and supported. We look forward to seeing 

the brilliant work they do around our school promoting safety! 

Year 3 Christmas Crafts and Carols 
 

Year 3 had the most fantastic afternoon performing Christmas Carols to their parents and 
then completing crafts ready to take home and 
place upon their own Christmas trees. The 
children sang four carols beautifully, including 
the Spanish sensation ‘Feliz Navidad’ 

Once the singing had finished, the children then 
created a range of crafts by first planning their 
design and then creating this collaboratively 
with the help from their grown ups 
accompanied by some Christmas music. A wonderful afternoon was had by all and it was 
brilliant to see so many of our Year 3 parents in school celebrating what was a wonderful 
occasion. 


